From: Keith Ruggles
Sent: 24 August 2010 22:48
To: Planning
Subject: Planning Application No: 10/01220/F
Dear Sirs
Ref: Planning Application 10/01220/F
I write in reply to your letter of 12th August, regarding the above planning application which relates to land adjoining my property.  
As already pointed out by many nearby residents, there are many valid reasons not to approve this application.  The insufficient parking and the close proximity of the proposed entrance to vehicles turning into Farriers Close from Rectory Lane will lead to accidents especially as there is no footpath, and the road is used by children walking to Fringford School and the bus stops for other local schools.
In addition I would like to ask how the council can possibly consider this application when I was recommended to withdraw my application 00/01186/F for a single story extension because of its impact on Rectory Lane?  The property proposed in application 10/01220/F is significantly closer to Rectory Lane and is significantly taller.
Brandon Gate Homes Limited were supposed to maintain this plot of land, but in reality, over the last 12 years, it has been left to the neighbouring property owners to control the growth of the shrubs and prevent them from blocking both Rectory Lane and Farriers Close.
Regards
Keith Ruggles
4 Farriers Close
